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Council Memorandum 

Date: September 7, 2021 

To:  Council  

From: Councillor Ashmore  

Re: Snug Harbour Road Network  

Recommendation 

THAT the Memorandum from Councillor Ashmore, regarding the Snug Harbour Road 

Network, be received;  

THAT staff conduct a a Traffic Load Study to determine current road classification for 

road maintenance & repair; and  

THAT staff report their findings to Council by the end of Q1, 2022.  

Rationale  

Snug Harbour is a heavily populated, year-round community, northeast of Lindsay. The 

community has grown significantly over the past 40 years. In the last 10 years 

especially, there has been an increase in traffic and this has put pressure on the roads 

system.  

There is a proposed new development within the community, on the east side, which 

will bring even more traffic and road use. Under the current road classification, sections 

of the Snug Harbour road network are repaired temporarily, when needed. The 

community would like to be included in the 5 Year Roads Plan and would appreciate it if 

the roads network could be updated within the next few years. 

 


